國立雲林科技大學

九十四學年度碩士班甄試入學招生考試試題

系所:各系所

科目:英文

本試題分四大類 50 小題, 每題 2 分, 合計 100 分。

A.	Read the following short passages and select the best answer for each from	ľ
	the choices given (50%).	

Rea	d the following short passages and select the best answer for each from					
he (choices given (50%).					
1.	Feudalism was dying in the fifteenth and sixteenth centuries. The strong nation-state was taking the place of this old system of small, private states.					
	Feudalism means:					
	(A) sixteen century (B) nation-state (C) taking the place of (D)					
	system of small, private states					
2.	Courts sometimes put offenders on probation if their crimes are not serious.					
	Probation means the offender:					
	(A) is put in jail (B) is watched closely (C) is not serious (D)					
	remains in the community and is watched closely					
3.	The initial stage of the program includes a 10-week skills program. Initial					
	means:					
	(A) first (B) stages (C) include (D) skills					
4.	People always need an incentive to work. Incentive means something that:					
,	(A) makes money (B) makes you tired (C) makes you want to do					
	something (D) helps you gain knowledge					
5.	A large portion of society prefers the traditional values of the culture.					
	Portion means:					
	(A) traditional (B) culture (C) value (D) part					
6.	Precision of measurement is more difficult in the social sciences than in the					
	physical sciences. Precision means:					
	(A) exactness (B) measurement (C) knowledge (D) error					
7.	Bonds mature more slowly than stocks. Mature means:					
	(A) become payable (B) become ruined (C) become slower (D) lon					
	period					
8.	The check was not redeemable right away. Redeemable means:					
	(A) able to be cashed (B) right away (C) able to check (D) wait					
9.	Oil is of vital importance to the world. It is used both at home and in					
	industry. Vital means:					
	(A) oil and industry (B) a part of life (C) useful (D) necessary					
10	. Proponents of economic growth argue that there are no limits to how fast the					
	economy can grow. Proponents means:					

(C) negative effects (A) limits to growth (B) natural resources

(D) people who argue for something

系所:各系所

科目:英文

11. Several famous ed	conomists will d	ebate the top	ic of economic growth	ı today.		
Debate means to:						
(A) continue (I	B) find (C) ar	gue and cons	sider (D) grow			
12. Anyone who inter	nds to criticize th	ne economic	growth of industry mu	ist be		
well informed.	Criticize means	to:				
(A) grow econom	ically (B) arg	ue against	(C) establish facts	(D) be		
well informed						
13. A large amount of	f capital will be a	required to fi	nance plans to protect	our		
natural surroundir	natural surroundings from the effects of industrialization. Required means:					
(A) surrounded	(A) surrounded (B) protected (C) needed (D) paid					
14. There is a limit or	the number of	ways in whic	h a company can incre	ease its		
capital. Limit n	neans:	•				
(A) end (B) nu	mber of ways	(C) amount	of time (D) money	<i>,</i>		
15. Bonds are general	ly a safer invest	ment than sto	ocks. Generally mea	ans:		
(A) safer (B) lo	ower (C) grea	iter safety	(D) in most cases			
16. The company was	financially ruin	ed. Financ	ially means:			
(A) buyer (B)	lost (C) in ter	ms of money	(D) in terms of the	e stock		
market						
17. The capital neede	d is also much n	nore in cities	than in the country, w	here		
costs are very low	costs are very low. Capital means:					
(A) business (I	B) money (C)	establish	(D) costs			
18. The number of pe	ople in the world	d is expandir	ng very rapidly. Exp	and		
means:						
(A) number (B) population	(C) become !	larger (D) become	more		
crowded						
19. It is becoming mo	ore difficult to liv	ve by farming	g, and many farmers a	re		
relocating in cities	relocating in cities to find new jobs and homes. Relocate means:					
(A) become diffic	(A) become difficult (B) find a new job (C) discover something new					
(D) become estab	(D) become established in a new place					
20. When soldiers we	nt to battle, they	would wear	heavy suits of armor.			
Armor means:						
(A) spears (B)	metal (C) he	avy firearms	(D) battle			
21. The police officer	's initial training	g is followed	by field experience.	Field		
means:	-					
(A) basic (B)	formal (C) on	-the-iob (D) period			

系所:各系所

科目:英文

	22.	The young person committed only a minor offense. Minor means:						
		(A) large an important (B) committed (C) small and not very serious (D) serious						
	23.	The man committed many offenses in less than a year. Offenses means:						
		(A) probations (B) courts (C) crimes (D) serious						
	24.	The courts usually administer less punishment to young offenders.						
		Administer means:						
(A) give (B) punish (C) courts (D) offense								
	25. If the offender gives his consent to the order, he will be put on probati							
		To consent means:						
		(A) to order (B) to give (C) to agree (D) to go to jail						
В.	This	part of the test has incomplete sentences. You are to choose the one wor						
	or p	hrase that best completed the sentence (20%).						
	26.	The cleaning department needs to order uniform for its new						
		employee.						
		(A) an (B) a (C) the (D) some						
	27.	The document describes the new rules.						
		(A) enclose (B) enclosed (C) enclosing (D) to enclose						
	28.	Ms. Lee the letter when she discovered the address was wrong.						
		(A) has mailed (B) will mail (C) had mailed (D) would mail						
	29.	Nerve cells, or neurons, in the human body.						
		(A) the most complex cells are (B) most complex the cells are						
		(C) most are the complex cells (D) are the most complex cells						
	30.	The melting point is the temperature a solid changes to a liquid.						
		(A) at which (B) which at (C) which (D) in which						
	31.	Paint is used to protect wood.						
		(A) not only the substance (B) not the only substance						
		(C) not only a substance which is (D) the substance which is not only						
	32.	when lava cools very rapidly.						
		(A) Because pumice is formed (B) To form pumice (C) Pumice is						
		formed (D)Forming pumice						

國立雲林科技大學 九十四學年度碩士班甄試入學招生考試試題

系所:各系所 科目:英文

33.	•	concern amo	•					
	archaeol	logical sites, _		_ are threat	ened by	developmen	t.	
		iny of which ich many	(B) man	y of them	(C) wh	nich many	(D) of	
34.		single per	son can be	said to hav	e invente	ed the autom	nobile.	
	(A) Th	ere was not a	(B) No	ra (C) N	Not one o	f (D) No		
35.	` ′	igan,	` ,					
	(A) sal	t deposits	(B) where			(C) there are	salt deposit	S
	(D) nav	ving salt depo	SILS					
C m	•	641 . 4 . 4	4	4: C			(200/)	
C. Th	us part o	f the test, you	are to id	entily one	wrong w	ora or par	ase (20%).	
26	Contain t	rmag of turtle	that may	live oc lone	x ac 100 x	/earc		
30.	Certain <u>i</u>	ypes of turtles	В шастау	live as <u>lons</u>	<u>, as</u> 100 <u>y</u>	D		
27	A contain	A n of our chin l	~	to retire n	evt venr	D		
37.		n <u>of</u> our ship <u>l</u>	C C	i to tettie ii	<u>ext</u> year.			
20	A The need	B	root is avia	t and neace			•	
38.		across the str	C quie	t and peace	ž·			
20	A Wille Co	B sthan ia Irnaven	for My Ar	tonia and i	nother n	ovels of the	American fr	ontier
39.	Willa Ca	ther is known	i loi <i>my Ar</i>	nonia ana g	B	C C	American <u>m</u>	D
40	Mamirina	A enta to order o	lamb for d	linner hece	_	very hungr	v	D
40.		ints to order a	C C	ппист <u>осса</u> Т	use she is	very nungi	у.	
41	A 1though	h John was no	t tired he	fell asleen	while the	horing mos	rie.	
41.		<u>u</u> John was no	B	C	D and	oornig mov	10.	
40	A The man	asteroids are	_	ne orbit of t	he nlanet	Mars		
42.		asteroius <u>are</u> B			ne pranec	iviais.		
42	A The mos	t small vessel		culatory sy	stem are	canillaries		
43.			B	culatory sy	C D	capmanes.		
4.4	Prokes	nd clutches <u>se</u>	_	ifferent für	octions in	an automol	vile and their	r
44.	Diakes a	ind charcines <u>so</u>	A	inicioni <u>tui</u>	B	an automot	лю, <u>апа</u> шол	•
	nninai	nles ere neer t	he come		Б		C	
	princi	ples <u>are</u> near t	ine saine.					
	The	nlicant last the	interview	not knowi	ng also h	e would get	the ich	
45		plicant <u>left</u> the	o milei view	not known	חק <u>מופט</u> וו	o would get	are jou.	
	A	В			ט			

國立雲林科技大學 九十四學年度碩士班甄試入學招生考試試題

系所:各系所

科目:英文

D. In this part of the test, after reading, you are to choose the best answer to each question (10%).

About fifty years ago, planet physiologists set out to grow roots by themselves in solutions in laboratory flasks. The scientists found that the nutrition of isolated roots was quite simple. They required sugar and the usual minerals and vitamins. However, they did not require organic nitrogen compounds. These roots got along fine on mineral inorganic nitrogen. Roots are capable of making their own proteins and other organic compounds. These activities by roots require energy, of course. The process of respiration uses sugar to make the high energy compound ATP, which drives the biochemical reactions. Respiration also requires oxygen. Highly active roots require a good deal of oxygen.

The study of isolated roots has provided an understanding of the relationship between shoots and roots in intact plants. The leaves of the shoots provide the roots with sugar and vitamins, and the roots provide the shoots with water and minerals. In addition, roots can provide the shoots with organic nitrogen compounds. This comes in handy for the growth of buds in the early spring when leaves are not yet functioning. Once leaves begin photosynthesizing, they produce protein, but only mature leaves can "export" protein to the rest of the plant in the form of amino acids.

- What is this main topic of the passage?
 - (A) the relationship between a plant's roots and its shoots
 - (B) what can be learned by growing roots in isolation
 - (C) how plants can be grown without roots
 - (D) what elements are necessary for the growth of plants
- 47. According to the passage, what is ATP?
 - (A) the tip of a root
 - (B) a chemical compound
 - (C) laboratory flasks
 - (D) a biochemical process
- 48. The word "intact" in the second paragraph is closest in meaning to?
 - (A) whole
 - (B) wild
 - (C) mature
 - (D) tiny



系所: 各系所

國立雲林科技大學 九十四學年度碩士班甄試入學招生考試試題

科目:英文

- 49. It can be inferred from the passage that, in the early spring, the buds of plants
 - (A) export protein in the form of amino
 - (B) do not require water
 - (C) have begun photosynthesizing
 - (D) obtain organic compounds from the roots
- 50. Which of the following best describes the organization of the passage?
 - (A) the results of two experiments are compared
 - (B) a generalization is made and several examples of it are given
 - (C) the findings of an experiment are explained
 - (D) a hypothesis is presented, and several means of providing it are suggested